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summary of a crewmember’s flight 
history. This form is submitted along 
with DD Form 2627 as part of the 
supporting documentation for the 
request for qualification training. 

The DD Form 2628 is used by 
contractors to request aircrew 
qualification for contractor 
crewmembers. The contractor verifies 
the crewmember’s training completion 
and requests government approval for 
specific aircrew qualification in a 
particular type of government aircraft. 
The 2628 and supporting 
documentation can be provided in hard 
or soft copy. 

The DD Form 3062 is used by 
contractors to request approval of flights 
under contract. The 3062 can be 
provided in hard or soft copy. Without 
the approval from the government, the 
contractor cannot fly under the liability 
coverage provided by DFARS 252.228– 
7001, Ground and Flight Risk. 

Affected Public: Individuals or 
households. 

Frequency: DD Forms 1821, 2627, and 
2628 are completed once to verify a 
contractor’s aircrew qualification. DD 
Form 3062 is completed as needed to 
request approval of flights under 
contract. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
OMB Desk Officer: Ms. Jasmeet 

Seehra. 
You may also submit comments and 

recommendations, identified by Docket 
ID number and title, by the following 
method: 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the 
instructions for submitting comments. 

Instructions: All submissions received 
must include the agency name, Docket 
ID number, and title for this Federal 
Register document. The general policy 
for comments and other submissions 
from members of the public is to make 
these submissions available for public 
viewing on the internet at http://
www.regulations.gov as they are 
received without change, including any 
personal identifiers or contact 
information. 

DOD Clearance Officer: Ms. Angela 
Duncan. 

Requests for copies of the information 
collection proposal should be sent to 
Ms. Duncan at whs.mc-alex.esd.mbx.dd- 
dod-information-collections@mail.mil. 

Dated: September 18, 2023. 
Aaron T. Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2023–20606 Filed 9–21–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Office of the Secretary 

[Docket ID: DoD–2023–OS–0025] 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

AGENCY: Office of the Under Secretary of 
Defense for Personnel and Readiness 
(OUSD(P&R)), Department of Defense 
(DoD). 
ACTION: 30-Day information collection 
notice. 

SUMMARY: The DoD has submitted to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for clearance the following 
proposal for collection of information 
under the provisions of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. 
DATES: Consideration will be given to all 
comments received by October 23, 2023. 
ADDRESSES: Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. Find this particular 
information collection by selecting 
‘‘Currently under 30-day Review—Open 
for Public Comments’’ or by using the 
search function. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Angela Duncan, 571–372–7574, whs.mc- 
alex.esd.mbx.dd-dod-information- 
collections@mail.mil. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Title; Associated Form; and OMB 
Number: Department of Defense 
Education Activity (DoDEA) 
Employment Opportunities for 
Educators; DoDEA Forms 5010, 5011, 
and 5013; OMB Control Number 0704– 
0370. 

Type of Request: Extension. 
Number of Respondents: 54,000. 
Responses per Respondent: 1. 
Annual Responses: 54,000. 
Average Burden per Response: 25 

minutes. 
Annual Burden Hours: 22,500. 
Needs and Uses: The information 

collection requirement is necessary to 
obtain information on prospective 
applicants for educator positions with 
the Department of Defense Education 
Activity. The information is used to 
verify employment history of educator 
applicants and to determine creditable 
previous experience for pay-setting 
purposes on candidates selected for 
positions. In addition, the information is 
used to ensure that those individuals 
selected for employment with the 
Department of Defense Education 
Activity possess the abilities which give 
promise of outstanding success under 

the unusual circumstances they will 
find working abroad. Completion of all 
forms is entirely voluntary. 

Affected Public: Individuals and 
households. 

Frequency: On occasion. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
OMB Desk Officer: Ms. Jasmeet 

Seehra. 
You may also submit comments and 

recommendations, identified by Docket 
ID number and title, by the following 
method: 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the 
instructions for submitting comments. 

Instructions: All submissions received 
must include the agency name, Docket 
ID number, and title for this Federal 
Register document. The general policy 
for comments and other submissions 
from members of the public is to make 
these submissions available for public 
viewing on the internet at http://
www.regulations.gov as they are 
received without change, including any 
personal identifiers or contact 
information. 

DOD Clearance Officer: Ms. Angela 
Duncan. 

Requests for copies of the information 
collection proposal should be sent to 
Ms. Duncan at whs.mc-alex.esd.mbx.dd- 
dod-information-collections@mail.mil. 

Dated: September 18, 2023. 
Aaron T. Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2023–20608 Filed 9–21–23; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 5001–06–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Army, Corps of 
Engineers 

Notice of Intent To Prepare a Draft 
Feasibility Report and Environmental 
Impact Statement for the Cedar Port 
Navigation District Channel Deepening 
Project, Baytown, TX 

AGENCY: Corps of Engineers, Department 
of the Army, DoD. 
ACTION: Notice of intent to prepare a 
draft feasibility study and 
environmental impact statement for the 
Cedar Port Navigation and Improvement 
District Channel Deepening Project, 
Baytown, TX. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the National 
Environmental Policy Act of 1969 
(NEPA), as amended, the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers, Galveston District 
(USACE) intends to prepare an 
Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) 
for the Cedar Port Navigation and 
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